Draft Notes of the Stockwell Forum held at Oasis Childrens Venture from 7.00pm on 16th September 2015.

Those present:-   Jana Hale, David Prichard Jones, Edith Holtham(EH), Mohammed Jaser, Elinor Seath(ES), David Rose, Shaninga Marsha(SM), Carl Kowsky; Valerie Oldfield(VO){Wheels for Wellbeing}; Jenny Gordon, Amrit Jassal, Dave McCaffery(DM){TfL}, Paul Nash, Helen Lucas, Adam Harman, John Balazs(JB), Ronald Laso, Sonia Pinto, Maria Antonio, Maria do Sol, Alberto Ferreira, Wendy Thompson(WT), Paul Hughes, Trisha Boland(TB){Lambeth Council};  Steve Griffin (SG),  John McCay (minutes) {Stockwell Partnership}.
Apologies: Gerry Evans {LBLambeth}, Cllr Tina Valcarcel, Cllr Paul Gadsby, Cllr Marsha de Cordova, Cllr Imogen Walker, Cllr Alex Bigham, Lucy Annan, Ian Beever, Robert McConnell, Fraser Dyer, Barry Navarro, Philip Inglesant, John Parmenter, Gina Douglas, Davidson Ughanwa. 
1. 
SG welcomed the attendees and introduced the speakers. 
1.1
The minutes of the previous meeting (15.4.15) were agreed as a true record. 
1.2
There were no matters arising from the minutes not on the agenda. 
2.
Stockwell Gyratory Update
2.1
DM stated that the works are due to start on 5th October and end around the middle of 2016. Letters will be sent out to all living within 800 metres from the works, there will be plenty of signage, the temporary traffic lights will mirror the existing pattern with TfL able to make changes remotely throughout the works. 
2.2
In response to questions DM stated that the new junction was in response to greater emphasis on cycle and pedestrian safety, an on-site office will open 2 doors down from the Bank, and that there are designed disincentives to the speeding cyclist choosing the new shortcut through the pedestrian area. A cyclist in the crowd agreed that even moderate cyclists might be deterred by the surfaces to be used.  








Contact: www.tfl.gov.uk/stockwell-cross   
3.
Stockwell CLIP (Co-operative Local Infrastructure Plan)
3.1
TB stated that this scheme was replacing the old section 106 scheme to deliver improvements to local infrastructure – schools, roads, libraries, parks, etc. out of funding from local property developers.
3.2
The Stockwell CLIP consists of the wards of Stockwell, Larkhall, Vassall, will prioritise potential projects based on Social Need Indicators and past investment, and is predicted to accumulate circa £100,000 over the next 5 years. A special tool has been developed to assist with project selection and to provide a map of existing assets in Lambeth.
3.3
JB stated that he was lead GP on a bid for £36million for the 9 Elms development to renew the local health infrastructure. JB asked for the provision of drop-in medical services into community hubs and suggested that the council use the local NHS database to map the location of ethnic minorities as it was the most comprehensive, updated on a daily basis, of movements into and out of the area. 
3.4
TB stated that “Social Life” consultants are using Kaizen Partnerships to conduct interviews to get a picture of Stockwell residents’ aspirations.



Contact: tboland@lambeth.gov.uk 
4.
Wheels for Wellbeing

4.1
VO introduced their organisation and circulated some photographs of a cross-section of the users with disabilities on the adapted bikes. Activities in Lambeth centre on Herne Hill Velodrome and cost £5 per session per user. Please fill in the website questionnaire on Travel Mobility in London:
	 http://goo.gl/forms/H1loKJadSM 


 Contact: www.wheelsforwellbeing.org.uk   
5.
Local Projects Update

5.1
WT stated that there would be an exhibition on the development of St Andrews Church on 18th September between 10:00am and 4:00pm.
5.2
SM stated that the Big Kids Foundation were running ‘girls’ (aged 12-18) football sessions in Larkhall Park on Saturdays between 12 noon and 6:00pm until further notice. All newcomers welcome.

5.3
ES invited everyone to the Art4Space mosaic, “Cementing History” unveiling and Open Studios on 25th September from 6:00pm to 9:00pm and said that they were crowd-sourcing funds for a mosaic outside Surridge Court.
5.4
EH stated that the Friends of Tate South Lambeth Library were running a wine tasting event on Wednesday 23rd Sept and Local Map making session on 30th September, both at 7:00pm and the “Fun Palace”, with events aimed at young people on 3rd October 9:00am – 5:00pm. All events will be at Tate South Lambeth Library. 
6.
Refreshments were served and the meeting ended at 8.40pm. 

Future dates for forums:–  check  http://www.stockwell.org.uk/projects/the-stockwell-forum/ 
